

NAME: _____ SIGNATURE: _____

P112 /1

English

PAPER 1

NOVEMBER, 2024

1¹/₄ hours



**CLEVERLAND HIGH SCHOOL-MAYA
END OF YEAR ASSESSMENT EXAMS 2024**

Senior One

ENGLISH

PAPER 1

2 hours and 40 minutes

Instructions:

Answer all items

Item 1

Read the passage below and answer the questions that follow.

As soon as the children were dressed Jacob said: “My dear children you know that you must stay in this cottage, so that the wicked troopers, may not find you; they killed your father, and if I had not taken you away they would have burnt you in your beds. You must therefore live here as my children, and you must call yourselves by the name of Armitage, and not that of Beverley and you must do everything for yourselves, for you can have no servants to wait upon you. Edward is the oldest so he must go out with me in the forest, and I must teach him to kill deer and other game for food.”

“And Humphrey,” went on Jacob,” you must look after the pony and the pigs, and dig in the garden with Edward and me when we are not hunting, and you and Alice must light the fire and clean the house in the morning. Then you, Humphrey, will go to the spring for water, for Alice to do the washing; then you will help her to make the dinner and make the beds. And little Edith shall take care of the fowls and feed them every morning, and collect the eggs they lay.”

Questions

- (i) Why did the children have to remain in the cottage?

- (ii) What had happened to the children's father?
- (iii) What would probably have happened to the children if Jacob had not taken them away from their home?
- (iv) What was the real surname of the children?
- (v) What surname did Jacob tell them to use during their stay at the cottage?
- (vi) Which of the children had to go hunting with Jacob, and why was he chosen?
- (vii) Which animals did Humphrey have to look after?
- (viii) Give the names of the three persons who had to dig in the garden when there was no hunting.
- (ix) From where did Humphrey fetch water?
- (x) Which of the children had to feed the fowls and collect the eggs?

Item 2

One of your siblings enjoys watching movies and listening to music. Last week, while you were preparing lunch, you asked him/her to wash dishes, but lunch was ready before any action was taken. Two days ago, you humbly requested your sibling to help peel matooke, but they refused.

Write a message sensitizing your sibling about the value of working together as a family.

Item 3

Last week, two of your classmates went to the library to complete assignments. They spent a long time searching for textbooks and found a few copies, some of which were old or had missing pages. Two days ago, you visited the library and confirmed the situation knowing that sources of information are essential for current and future use, write and advise your school librarian on how to handle the situation.

Item 4

It's your mother's birthday in three days, and your siblings have chosen you as the chief organizer. You've noticed that at all functions, people eagerly await mealtime. Write and advise the chefs on how best to prepare your mother's favorite sauce for a memorable celebration.

END

MERRY X-MASS AND A HAPPY NEW YEAR